
Monday, October 2nd   Post Executive Committee 

Thursday, October 7th   Ozaukee County Flag Disposal 

       at 4200 Valleyview Dr, Fredonia  

       Starting at 6:00 pm 

Monday, October 9th   General Meeting at 7:00 pm 

Tuesday, October 10th   BINGO 

Tuesday, October 10th   SAL meeting 

Thursday, October 28th  Beer Tasting 

Saturday, November 11th  Veterans Day 

26th



Chaplain - Ken Kasprzak reporting for Claude 

said that there will be taps following this evening’s 

meeting for Marty Wegner. 

Athletic: Doug Arendt gave a reminder of the 

Post golf outing on Saturday.  

Building & Grounds: Butch Paegelow report-

ed thanks to all who helped rid the hill of weeds. 

Commander Gary reviewed the improvements 

made to the our Post and thanked everyone who 

helped out. Gator said he sent pictures to the Roy 

Harms family of all the improvements. 

 The lower hall ceiling has been replaced and 

new lighting added.  

 The walls have been patched up and painted. 

 The big picture window had to be replaced. 

 The south parking lot resurfacing has been 

completed. 

 The two doors on the upper north side of the 

building have been replaced. 

Scouts: Steve Shock reported the scouts are 

busy participating in scheduled summer events. 

Bingo: Jim Arentz reported that the Bingo 

program needs a a bingo-sheet seller. 

Camp American Legion: Bill Vorac reported 

on summer at Camp and scheduled Camp clos-

ing in October. 

Tents: Tom Grabow reported that the crew 

had 6 tent jobs in August, which garnered a profit 

of $1,363. There are 6 more tent jobs currently on 

the books for September. 

Recommendation: Passed 

To donate $300 ($100 per flight) for the upcoming 

Stars and Stripes Honor Flights. 

New Business:  

Dan Pals spoke of both the beneficial and in-

formative information blitz regarding Roy Harms’ 

remains repatriation and his funeral.  Dan pre-

sented the Post with various news articles that he 

had mounted to create a montage of the event.   

We welcomed a new member, Eric Natzke, who 

has transferred into our Post. 

Post member, Phyllis Wiggins received notoriety 

in an article in the Jewish Chronicle.   

The “Dan Pals Bloody Mary Bus Tour” event that 

raises money for the Honor Flight is on Sunday, 

October 8th. 

The Post was recognized by the State for our 

blood donor event each November.   

The Grafton High School plans to honor veterans 

and 1st responders at a home football game each 

year.    

Commander Gary thanked all who helped make 

this years Post corn roast such a success. 

He also reminded members of the upcoming 

Grafton High School Veterans Day Program, 

planned for Friday, November 10th at 8:00 am.  

Correspondence:  

A thank you note from Colleen Roy for use of the 

Post for Tim Roy’s Celebration of Life. 

 

Two of the Grafton High 

School students, Trevor 

Nauta and Braden  

Meyer, spoke to the 

membership regarding 

their experiences at the 

American Legion’s 

Badger Boys State       

Program last June.   

This Months Winners of our  
Post’s Calendar Raffle: 

  $50 – Maureen Valiquette 
  $30 – Kevin Dressel 
  $25 – Bill Fager 
  $20 – Bill Vorac 
  $15 .– Grace Rader 
  $10  – Danielle Harvey 
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Guests are just $20 each 



Membership:  Our current roster is now at 86 members after recently adding a couple new members.  
Since this is the start of the new year, it’s time to renew your membership for 2024.  Dues are $25 and 
should be payed as soon as possible.  Your check, payable to “Sons of the American Legion”, can be mailed 
to Paul Turowski, 1478 N Green Bay Rd, Grafton, WI 53024. Questions regarding membership should be di-
rected to Paul Turowski @ 262-389-4645.  

SAL Clothing:  Silk Screen Specialists in Grafton is the place to go for all of our SAL clothing.  Their ad-
dress is 1231 11th Ave.  Brian recently had a supply of new shirts completed and ready for purchase.  Brian 
has order forms which you can fill out and drop off at Silk Screen.  We also now have the option of buying a 
long sleeve shirt with the SAL logo.  T-shirts are available for $15.  SAL baseball caps are also available for 
$15.  Questions regarding clothing should be directed to Brian Hadler @ 262-894-7465.  

Veterans Assistance & Services:  Our Grafton SAL will be offering short-term assistance to members of 
the Grafton Legion Post 355 who need temporary help with lawn maintenance or snow removal.  If you 
know anyone that needs assistance, they can contact Ryan Rieck at:  SAL.VAS.RYANRIECK@GMAIL.COM    

Member rosters:  We are working on putting together a roster of our SAL members which will include 
name, phone number, and email address.  Hope to have this available soon. 

New Slate of Officers: The following people were elected to these positions at our meeting in June. 
     Commander:  Richard Rieck 
     Vice-commander:  Corey Esselmann 
     2nd Vice-commander:  Paul Turowski 
     Treasurer:  Chris Wegner 
     Sergeant-at-arms:  Ken Konicek 
     2nd Sergeant-at-arms:  Brian Hadler 
     Adjutant:  Dan McKelvey 
     Membership: Paul Turowski 
     Chaplain:  Marc Eernisse 

Memorial Day Flags / Dog Tags:  Paul Turowski explained how he is showing our appreciation to the em-
ployees and owners of Chishom Graphics in Milwaukee for making all of the dog tags for us at no cost to us.  
They always refused to take any money from us.  We gave the employees a framed certificate which will be 
hung up near the entrance to the business.  Also bought pizza and soda for everyone.   

Camp American Legion:  Fall clean-up will be the week of October 9th – 13th.  If you can spare a couple 
days and you are interested in helping with the clean-up this year, please contact Dick Rieck @ 414-526-
6409.   At one of our last meetings, the members voted to allow us to spend up to $1000 on a new shed to 
store tools and the lawnmower.  The shed will be one of the projects that needs to be done that week.   

SAL Beer Tasting:  Event will be held at Fire Ridge Golf Course on Thursday, October 26 th from 6:00pm 
to 9:00pm.  Tickets will be available soon.   

Bloody Mary Bus Tour:  Event is scheduled for Sunday, October 8 th.  Will start at the Saukville Legion at 
11:00am.  Cost is $70/person.  Only 30 tickets are available.  Contact Dan Pals for information and tickets.  
His email address is: dpals2000@gmail.com 

Framed memorial for Lt. Roy Harms:  The next time you’re at the Grafton Legion, look for the framed 
newspaper articles hanging on the wall.  They commemorate the ceremony and events regarding Roy 
Harms, which occurred in May 2022.  

Bartending help needed: The Legion needs occasional bartending help at some of their weekend 
events/parties.  If you could donate a few hours it would be greatly appreciated.  A bartending license is 
not needed. Please contact Al Richards if you’re interested.   

Legion Post meeting dinner:  Volunteers are needed to serve the Post meeting dinner on the 2 nd Monday 
of each month.  Meetings start at 7:00pm and dinner is at about 7:45pm.   
October – Gary & Paul 
November – Jimmy & Dave 
December – Christmas Dinner 

Do you have something that you want in the next SAL newsletter? 
Contact Dan McKelvey at dmckelvey2038@gmail.com 
Next SAL Meeting: 10/10/2023 @ 6:30pm  

mailto:dpals2000@gmail.com









